Lake of the Hills East
1744 Golf Drive

Spring Branch, TX78070

Minutes of Annual Meeting January 18,2009

Larry introduced the board members and welcomed guests.

He shared some Lake of the hills news: The split of the East HOA and the West POA in 2000, the new mailboxes on Antler Drive,  The marking of the oak trees and surveying of the land on either side of HWY 281, cutting into Lake of the Hills along the roadside- this is going to be an overpass at HWY 281 and 306.
Larry called the meeting to order at 2:13pm
Board Members Present


Board Members abscent
Larry Voirol – President


Phillip Icke – Architectural  Committee

Cecilia Elliott – Treasurer 

Jenifer Icke – Secretary

Elaine Soliz 

Danny Soliz

Larry Called for the Secretaries Report

It was not prepared

Treasures Report
2008 Year End Financial Report

Beginning Balance from 2007


$17,410.30
2008 Collections




+  6,979.10

2008 Expenses




-   2,079.31
2008 Year end Balance



$22,310.09

January 1, 2009 through January 17,2009

Beginning Balance




$22310.09

Check # 2109 GVTC 




-       45.52

Check # 2110 Zachary Huddler, P.C.


-  7,965.53

Deposit 1-17-09




+ 1,045.00
Deposit 1-17-09




+ 1,035.00
Ending Balance




$16379.04

Howard Propes made a motion to accept the treasurers report and Leon Adams seconded the motion.

Presidents Report

We spent a lot of time on Block 35, putting new water lines in, hard surfacing the roads, putting in culverts and concreting in both ends of the culverts, had three fire hydrants put in, and in each cul-de-sac installed a blowout valve to clean out blockages and debris in the water lines.  The Canyon Lake Water company is slowly putting in flush valves to help keep the water clean.  The Next project is going to be Golf Drive running down through block 20 and end up down by the cemetery at Park Spring RD.  There are several new houses on Block 30.  A lot of culverts are needed in this area to run the water where it is supposed to go instead of through property causing erosion.  The developer Diamond D Developer, from Rapid City, South Dakota, is the one that bought out Irene Shafekater because Comal County was auctioning all the blocks and lots off by blocks.  All the Comal County lots have jumped to $6,000 per lot in tax value.  31 out 66 lots in blk 35 were sold to people in California after the fire rampage and this may have something to do with the tax increase.  Block 20 has a bunch of vacant lots as well as block 22.  In order to have a physical address Lake of the Hills East bought the lot across from Dorothy Taft.  Larry would like to clear this lot and see if we could put in some sort of office and or park area.  We received nothing from the settlement other than being split into two sections.

Larry asked for questions or comments from guests.

Not being able to find property was a concern due to lack of signs, Street signs are continually being stolen. 
Larry mentioned that we have had a problem with people dumping in the back of the neighborhood and that there has been a mountain lion with a tracking device roaming around but he has never made any problems for us.  
Larry said he has a pin finder for people who are having trouble locating the exact locations of their lots but if you intend to sell or build on your lot it needs to be professionally surveyed.

Comal county can have a standard Septic tank, but Blanco requires the aerobic septic system, there are no sewer lines and state law requires an  engineer to place your septic system.  Also since June 1995 a law came into effect that a registered builder has to guarantee concrete work 10 yrs for the slab, pluming in slab for 10 yrs, electrical in slab as well.  In 2007 they added mechanics like heating and air conditioning has to be a 10 year guarantee, and recently added the windows, doors and roof to have the 10 guarantee as well..
Only about ½ of property owners are paying dues and the HOA has the authority to put liens on property and we may have to start enforcing that.  

David Keys requested base to be put onto his road because his leasers can not get to their residence.  He said he would be willing to pay the dues as well as his leasers to pay the dues as well.  
Guest wanted to know what kind of things requires a vote.  Larry stated that the board has enough power to set the agendas.  We vote on things like road work.
Guest wanted to know what the attorneys fees were for.  We had to force a resident to move a singlewide trailer because it is against our covenants and restrictions.  February the 13th there is a court date to close the case and we are hopeful that the Judge will rule in our favor to get us our money back because the trailer was brought in here illegal.
It was suggested to have a web site to increase property owner/ homeowner association communication.  All guests agreed that would be beneficial to them.

Guest wanted to know what we perceive Diamond D Developers real interests are for Lake of the Hills East.  His intentions are to develop the land in his area and build houses on them for sale. He is currently looking for builders.  He is wanting to build 9 houses this year.   Lots were sold for $45,000 to $49,000.  This is the reason why they have risen the tax rates for all other Comal County lots.  A letter was sent out stating that if there were any objections that a meeting would be held before the taxes would increase.  The taxes have increased and no one was ever notified of a meeting.
Guest wanted to know how much building is going on in this area.  None is this immediate area. On the other side there have been four new houses built.  Double wide manufactured homes are allowed in all areas of Lake of the Hills east.  

Guest was undecided weather or not to pay dues.  He said putting liens on property will not get people to pay dues that we need to convince property owners that something is going on, on their behalf so they will be willing to keep up with the dues

Larry stated that Comal County would take over maintaining the roads on the Comal side if we bring all the roads up to the County specifications including the culverts, the water lines down 6 ft, and the proper crown and tapering of the roads, even if the roads are only 50ft wide and  not the specified  60ft.  Diamond D Developer is working on trying to get this accomplished.  
